
Approved:  07/11/2011 

 

Planning Board – RPC:  06/06/2011 1 

Residential Project Meeting 

Meeting Summary 

June 6, 2011 

 

Present:  Judith Esmay, Jonathan Edwards, Michael Hingston, Iain Sim, Kate Connolly and Judith 

Brotman.  Ms. Elizabeth Cornell, a member of the public, also attended much of the tour (in her own 

vehicle). 

The committee members gathered at the Kendal guest parking area at 1 pm and boarded the Kendal bus 

for the tour….  The committee proceeded to tour the following locations: 

Leaving the Kendal property, the bus proceeded North on Route 10 (Lyme Road) to Goose Pond 

Road.   

We then headed east on Goose Pond Road to Rennie Road, then to the intersection of Rennie 

Road with Hanover Center Road (Two Mile Road). 

Stops were made at the intersection of Rennie Road and Hanover Center Road, and at the 

Parade Ground in Hanover Center. 

The tour continued South on Hanover Center Road, turning onto Dogford Road, proceeding 

along “Upper Dogford Road” to “Lower Dogford Road”, with a stop at the Nutt Farm. 

From Dogford Road the tour continued south on Two Mile Road to Trumbull Hall, with another 

stop there. 

The tour then proceeded easterly up Ruddsboro Road to Three Mile Road, turning northly onto 

Old Dana Road, and returning to Ruddsboro Road. 

We continued on Ruddsboro Road to Blueberry Hill, where the tour group experienced the 

qualities of Ladd Road, Blueberry Hill Road, the upper portions of King Hill Road, Lakeview Road 

and then on to Brook Road, which connected through Lebanon to Stevens Road (which began in 

Lebanon and ended in Hanover).   

Following Stevens Road into Hanover, the tour turned onto Etna Road.    

Heading North on Two Mile Road to Goodfellow Road, we turned west and traveled the length 

of Goodfellow Road to its intersection with Lyme Road.   

At Lyme Road, the tour headed south to the Kendal – the place of beginning!  

The Tour adjourned at  4:15 PM….– with many thanks to our gracious bus driver John. 

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/  JLSB 

Judith Brotman, Scribe 
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NEXT WEEK:  Tour #3, Rte #120 and Buck Road, Lower Greensboro Road (possibly also Lower Etna 

Road and Etna Village) – 1:30 PM departure.  Monday, June 13 - - - Meet at the municipal parking lot at 

the rear of the Town Municipal building.  The tour will proceed in a convoy of private cars!   

Tour specifics: 

 Proceed from Town parking lot to Gile Tract.  Proceed along Rt. 120 to Buck Road.    

 Cross Rt. 120 to Greensboro Road – to Velvet rocks & Berrill Farms. 

 If time permits, continue up Greensboro Road to Great Hollow Road.   

 Continue up Etna Road to Etna Village.  


